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Dr. Gregory Cairncross assumes Headship, Department 
of Clinical Neurosciences, University of Calgary 

Dr. J. Gregory Cairncross assumed the Headship of the 
Department of Clinical Neurosciences, University of Calgary 
and the Calgary Health Region on October 1, 2002. 

He also holds a new appointment as the Alberta Cancer 
Foundation Chair in Brain Tumour Research. Dr. Cairncross 
completed his training in Neurology at the New York Hospital-
Cornell and subsequently in Neuro-oncology at Memorial Sloan-
Kettering Cancer Center. As a pioneer and international leader in 
the field of Neuro-oncology, his discoveries have highlighted the 
biology of chemosensitive gliomas. His most recent position was 
as Head of the Department of Oncology, University of Western 
Ontario and CEO of the London Regional Cancer Center in 
London Ontario. His new colleagues in Neurosciences and 
Oncology welcome his arrival in Calgary. 

2003 Canadian Electroencephalography (EEG) 
Examination 

The Canadian Society of Clinical Neurophysiologists 
(CSCN) is accepting applications for the EEG examination to be 
held in Quebec City, QC held over a two day period Sunday, 
June 15th and Monday June 16th, 2003. Deadline for receipt of 
application fee of $200.00 is February 1, 2003. The exam fee of 
$500.00 is payable by March 31, 2003. Send applications to Dr. 
Richard Desbiens, CSCN Examining Committee (EEG), c/o 
Canadian Congress of Neurological Sciences, 709 7015 
MacLeod Trail SW, Calgary, AB T2H 2K6. For additional 
information, contact Marika Fitzgerald of the CCNS Secretariat 
at (403) 229-9544 or email: marika_fitzgerald@ccns.org. 

2003 Canadian Electromyography (EMG) Examination 

The Canadian Society of Clinical Neurophysiologists 
(CSCN) is accepting applications for the EMG examination to be 
held in Edmonton, AB held Saturday June 14,2003. Deadline for 
receipt of application fee of $200.00 is February 1, 2003. The 
exam fee of $500.00 is payable by March 31, 2003. Send 
applications to Dr. Tom Miller, CSCN Examining Committee 
(EMG), c/o Canadian Congress of Neurological Sciences, 709 
7015 MacLeod Trail SW, Calgary, AB T2H 2K6. For additional 
information, contact Marika Fitzgerald of the CCNS Secretariat 
at (403) 229-9544 or email: marika_fitzgerald@ccns.org. 

Canadian Headache Society-GlaxoSmithKline Headache 
Fellowship 

This fellowship, valued at $50,000, has been created to 
support research and clinical training in the field of headache in 
Canada. The proposed research must be done in Canada. 
Applications must be received by December 31, 2002. 

Further details and instructions for applicants may be 
obtained from: 

Canadian Headache Society 
Dr. Michel Aube, President, 
CUSM - Montreal Neurological Hospital 
3801 rue Universite 
Montreal, QC H3A 2B4 
or see the website 
www.ccns.org/ccns_information/awards_intro.html 
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